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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Determining the number of district court
judges.

By House Committee on Judiciary (originally sponsored by
Representatives Eide, Padden, Appelwick, Wineberry and
Johanson).

House Committee on Judiciary
Senate Committee on Law & Justice

Background: In 1991, the combination of two bills amending
the same section of law and the Governor’s partial veto of
one of the bills led to an inconsistency in the statute that
determines the number of District Court judges.

In 1991, the Legislature changed the method of determining
the number of District Court judges in the state. Prior to
that time, the number of judges in each county was adjusted
in statute each time positions were added by statute.
However, judges could also be added by county action and
without a statutory change. Therefore, the statute does not
correctly state the number of judges in many counties.
Adjustments under this prior system were based on county
population figures. As part of the 1991 amendment, the base
number of judges was set as of January 1, 1992. Subsequent
additions of judges are to be based on a weighted caseload
analysis by the Office of the Administrator for the Courts.
Adding District Court judges requires legislative passage of
a law. A section of this 1991 change would have amended RCW
3.34.010 by eliminating the county-by-county listing of the
number of judges and by referring to the new method of
determining the number of judges. However, the Governor
vetoed this section of the bill because of the passage of a
conflicting bill the same session.

The other bill that also amended RCW 3.34.010 added judges
in King, Pierce and Spokane Counties, and reduced the number
of judges in Pacific County. To allow these changes, the
Governor vetoed the section of the first bill that would
have eliminated the county-by-county listing of numbers. As
a result, the current statute incorrectly states the number
of District Court judges holding office in 16 of the state’s
39 counties.
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Summary: RCW 3.34.010 is amended to reflect the current
method of determining the number of District Court judges.
The statute is also updated to correctly state the number of
judges in each county.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 92 0
Senate 46 0

Effective: June 9, 1994
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